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28th Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Guatemala
8 November 2017
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank the Republic of Guatemala for its comprehensive report for the third cycle of universal periodic review. In the previous review Finland asked Guatemala about the implementation of the Decree 77-2007 and Finland would wish to thank Guatemala for the measures taken in this regard, including the conclusion of 116 cases of which 4 are still pending.
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1) Firstly, we recommend the decentralization of the International Commission against Impunity in Guatemala to all regions.
2) Second, we recommend intensified awareness-raising measures against femicide and violence against women as well as for the recommendations of the Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW).
Finland commends the national consultations with civil society organizations that took place from November 2016 to May 2017. In the spirit of the findings of the consultations, Finland agrees with the need to decentralize the International Commission against Impunity in Guatemala to all regions and to protect justice officials and human rights defenders.  Finland fully endorses the mandate of the International Commission against Impunity in Guatemala.
Violence against women remains alarmingly high in Guatemala despite the Government´s efforts. More awareness-raising is urgently required.
Thank you.
